
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

17 January 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by the President, Barbara Riddy.  22 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting
Moved by Galt Durnford: that the Minutes of the 13 Dec 09 meeting be accepted.   
Seconded by Art Gast                                                                                                        Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
Two items were discussed:

· the situation regarding Chem-Tec and the buses.  This will be discussed further under Item 7b below; and

· the Executive decided to decline an offer to advertise in the Yellow Pages.
3. Financial

a. Treasurer’s Report

Dec 09:

Income:                                               $  7,697.21                     

Expenses:                                            $10,207.18
Net Income:                                      - $  2,509.97
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Dec 09 Financial Report be accepted.   

Seconded by Lois Gast                                                                                                        Carried
b. Audit

Audits for 2008 and 2009 have been completed with one discrepancy.  The Treasurer now believes he has resolved the discrepancy, but he has to clear it with the auditors, Jeremy Howard and Al Brust.  Results will be presented at the Feb meeting.
c. Budget

Members confirmed that the 2010 membership rates will be the same as for 2009.

The Treasurer will present the Budget at the Feb meeting.

4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa.   Absent – nil report.  Thanks to Darrle Schlitz and Galt Durnford for fixing a problem with the furnace. 
 b.  Parking – Jeremy Howard.   Absent.
Several spaces are still available.  An updated parking diagram was provided.
c.
Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
d. Membership – Ken Griffith has volunteered to be the Membership Director.  Nothing to report.

e.
Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson.  The deadline for contributions to the second edition is 27 Feb.   Contributions are encouraged.
f. Fuel – Frank Benvin.   
-    1,774 litres were used between 31 Dec 09 and 16 Jan 10
-  29,611 litres were available as of 16 Jan

This was Frank’s last report as fuel representative.  Al Brust is the new fuel representative.  Thanks to Al for taking this on.

5. Announcements and Coming Events
Fly-ins/Air Shows
20-21 Feb 2010.  Northwest Aviation Conference & Trade Show, Puyallup, WA
http://www.washington-aviation.org/NACoverview.html
13-18 Apr.  Sun ‘n Fun, Lakeland, FL.   
http://www.sun-n-fun.org/
25-27 Jun.  COPA Fly-in/Convention.  Summerside, PEI

http://www.copanational.org/Convention2010.cfm
7-11 Jul.  Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA

http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/default.cfm
26 Jul – 1Aug.  EAA Airventure. Oshkosh, WI.

http://www.eaa.org/airventure/
13-15 Aug.  Abbotsford International Air Show. Abbotsford, BC.

http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV

http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
11-13 Nov.  AOPA Aviation Summit. Long Beach, CA

http://www.aopa.org/summit/
a.
Letter from Chris Maclean

The Secretary read a letter from Chris explaining that he did not expect to be living back in the Nanaimo area, and thus he would not be renewing his membership.  Members expressed appreciation for his contributions to the Club over the years.


The Club will prepare a certificate of appreciation, the template to be provided by Ken Griffith.







        Action: Ken Griffith 
b. Inventory of NFC Keys.            
The President circulated a sheet asking members to list any NFC keys they have.

c. Aircraft Supply Catalogue

The President noted that an aircraft supply catalogue from Aircraft Spruce is available in the Clubhouse.  An additional copy was given to Galt Durnford for distribution to the “south-end” boys.
d. Support to Aviation in Alberta

The President noted that several airports in Alberta are threatened with closure.  She suggested that Members support efforts by organizations in Alberta to keep the airports open.  Membership applications for the Aviation Edmonton Association are on the Notice Board.

e. Club Insurance

This topic will be discussed at the Feb meeting. 
f. NFC Affiliation with COPA

Moved by Joyce Clarke: that the NFC become a COPA Corporate Member.

Seconded by Galt Durnford.                                                              Action: Barbara Riddy

6. Old Business
a. NAC Response to NFC Request for a Meeting.

Ken Griffith reported that the committee will be meeting with NAC/Barnicke on 18 Jan.
b. NAC Using NFC Apron for Couriers During the Olympics

Moved by Ken Griffith: that NFC permit up to three courier aircraft to park on the NFC ramp during the Olympics.  Seconded by Galt Durnford.                                         Carried 


This approval was subject to satisfactory negotiations regarding price, use of Clubhouse, use of upstairs office, insurance, unfettered access by Members’ aircraft to fuel pumps and taxiways, and Couriers’ responsibility for any damages. 











     Action: Barbara Riddy

c.
Change of Gate Code and Keys


The Secretary spoke with airport security in early Jan, as was told that they had not decided for sure to make the change.
d.
Olympic Airspace Terminal Area Chart


A briefing on airspace restrictions associated with the Olympics was held on 24 Nov.  A free Olympic Terminal Area Chart was to be distributed “soon”.  As of 15 Jan neither airport management, the NFC or the FSS had received any charts for distribution.  A Member reported that the charts are available through any usual chart supplier. 
e.
C-FORD Overdue Parking Fees

At the Dec 09 meeting it was reported that aircraft C-FORD owes about $650 in parking fees.  A review of financial records revealed that this statement was incorrect, and all parking fees for C-FORD had been paid in full.

f.
Membership by Organizations


At the Dec 09 meeting it was agreed to accept CASARA as a member, with Rick Henry as the representative.   This was later found to be contrary to the Club’s Charter, in that only individuals can be members.  Thus the CASARA membership will be in Rick’s name.

It was noted that should Rick leave that position and another CASARA member apply to join the NFC and be the CASARA representative, the Club has the option to waive initiation dues when considering the application.

7. 
New Business

 
a.
Use of NFC Clubhouse

Several years ago Members approved a motion allowing Members and any aviation related      organization to use the Clubhouse free of charge.


The President asked if the Club should charge a nominal fee in these cases in order to recoup some of the costs of operating the Clubhouse.


Moved by John Lamb: that NFC continue to permit CASARA the use of Club facilities free of charge for storage of equipment, meetings and Search and Rescue activities.  Seconded by Joyce Clarke.
                                  Carried

In speaking to the motion John noted that CASARA uses the Clubhouse for about two hours on the third Wednesday of every month, and during the day on a Saturday every 6 to 8 weeks.  He also expressed appreciation for use of the Clubhouse, without which CASARA could not operate.


Members expressed for appreciation for CASARA’ s support to the Club, particularly during fly-ins.


John undertook to clean up CASARA’s storage space, to maintain CASARA’s antenna on the chimney, and to seek permission before making any permanent additions to the Clubhouse.
b.  Chem-Tec Sub-letting Premises
By allowing the modification of double-decker buses, Chem-Tec has violated the terms of their lease in many ways: the apparent storage of hazardous material, blocking taxiways, moving NFC property without permission, and lack of insurance, to name a few.
Members voiced their unhappiness with this situation and the risk to the Club.


With regard to Chem-Tec blocking the taxiway in front of their hangar, Manuel Erickson noted that the use of that space should be only in connection with an aviation-related business, which refurbishing buses clearly is not. 

Moved by Peter Lythall: that the President execute the terms of the lease with Chem-Tec, up to and including eviction.  Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                  Carried










        Action: Barbara Riddy
Members noted that in the event Chem-Tec leaves the Hangar, two separate aircraft maintenance organizations have expressed interest in leasing the space.
c.   Installation of Access Door to Chem-Tec Hangar
The only access to the Chem-Tec hangar is through the NFC hangar.  Members are not satisfied with this situation.  Moved by Galt Durnford: that the Club investigate installing an access door (personnel door) to permit access to the Chem-Tec hangar without going through the NFC hangar. Seconded by Darrle Schlitz.                                                              Carried


          Action: Peter Kroupa

It was envisioned that Peter would investigate the options and costs for installing such a door.


Ken Griffith stated he could provide a door.  Ken and Darrle Schlitz offered to provide a work party.
d. Offering Flying Membership Per NFC Charter  

The motivation for offering a Flying Membership is to increase flying activity in the Club.  Such Members would have no vote, pay no initiation fee, but would pay annual dues.

Art Gast said that the Qualicum Flying Club is doing the same thing, and will approach the NFC to discuss reciprocal access to Clubhouses.

It was decided to offer Flying memberships.

e.
NFC Website Access

The Club website has for some time been hosted and maintained by Matt Currie at no cost to the Club.  While this is appreciated, Members wish to have control over the site and perhaps combine it with the Yahoo group site.


Peter Lythall volunteered to investigate the possibility of combining the two sites on a Club-controlled site.  He will also look at improving ease of use and maintenance.  Peter will report at the Feb meeting.                                                                    Action:  Peter Lythall


Should Members have any suggestions for improvements to the site(s), or specific requirements for a combined site, please forward them to Peter at peter@nortech.ca
f.
Appreciation for Frank Benvin’s Efforts as Fuel Representative

Frank has been the fuel representative for more than 10 years, and has held many other positions in the Club over the years.  

In order to recognize his exceptional contribution to the Club, it was Moved by Manual Erickson: that Frank Benvin be awarded an Honorary Life Membership in the NFC.  

Seconded by Joyce Clarke.

                    Carried

Thank you, Frank!
8.
Next Meeting Date
21 Feb 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Galt Durnford: that the meeting be adjourned.  Seconded by Manuel Erickson.                                                                                                                             Carried                                                                                                                     
         The meeting was adjourned at 1150.

Barbara Riddy
President
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